

Police Benevolent & Protective Association Unit 156A

Chicago Police Sergeants' Association 1616 W Pershing Rd Chicago, IL 60609 773-376-7272

chicagosergeants.org





Inside this issue:

Food for Thought
Chaplain's Corner
Membership Report
Pension Report
Recent Retirees
In Memoriam
Retiree Info
...and much more

Chevrons

Chicago Police Sergeants' Association Newsletter

January 2023 Volume 64 Number 1

President's Message

By President James Calvino

I will start this edition of Chevrons wishing a Happy New Year to you all. Let's all hope that this new year brings with it better times for all.

Welcome and congratulations to the newest 100 Members of our Association. You have started the next chapter of your careers which arguably is one of the most difficult transitions on the job. Please reach



out to another Sergeant or us at the Union if you should ever need a question answered or some advise. Again, congratulations and I wish you the best.

We will be posting our endorsements for the upcoming Municipal elections on the CPSA website by the middle of January. Please vote! And make sure your family votes also. We need to show the political powers we are a force to contend with. With the number of Aldermanic seats open due to current Council Members not running, and pro Police candidates running we can really make a change if we get out and vote. I'll steal a slogan from the Department, "Be the change." We should and can change the City Council to one that treats us fairly and values the Police and the sacrifices they constantly make.

We will be starting contract negotiations with the City very shortly. I can say that achieving protections regarding mandatory cancelations of day offs and extended tours of duty are extremely high on the list of items we are demanding. Numerous Members have asked about the "Me-Too" clause in our Contract regarding FOP's 2023 wage. Yes I have made the Department aware of it. I stressed to them that it's in the best interest of all to simply apply the raise to us also. The raise takes effect for work on/after 01 January 2023, which is paid on 16 January 2023. If the raise is not applied to our checks we will immediately file a

...Continues on page 2

Page 2 Chevrons

President's Message

...continued from page 1

class action grievance as it would be a violation of our Contract. This would be a simple arbitration for us to win and the Dept/City knows this. By not awarding us the 2.5% raise initially, they are only delaying what an Arbitrator will order them to do. And also incurring thousands of dollars of fees for the arbitration process.

For those of you who may not know, we are Unit 156A of the Illinois Police Benevolent and Protective Association (PB&PA) which is a member of National Association of Police Organizations (NAPO). Please take a look at their websites (Home | Illinois Police Benevolent and Protective Association (pbpa.org) National Association of Police Organizations :: Home (napo.org)) as they both contain a wealth of information for us. I would like to inform all of you that PB&PA Chief Legal Counsel Sean Smoot was appointed as Chairman of the Illinois Law Enforcement Training and Standards Board by Gov. Pritzker. Having someone from our circle should bode well for us. It's always better to have friends in important positions. Congratulations to Sean and I look forward to him guiding the ILETS Board in the right direction.

DROP - Deferred Retirement Option Program. For those that have not heard of this or do not know a lot about it, please search the internet and gather some info. We will be talking to the City (in conjunction with the FOP, Lt's, and Capt's) regarding implementation of a DROP here. As more information develops I will keep you all informed.

For those of you who have visited our attorneys at their office downtown, know driving there and parking was a major inconvenience. After some discussions, the decision to have the PBLC move to our location was made. Starting next month, February, the PBLC attorneys will be located in our office located at 1616 W Pershing Rd. We feel that this move will be much more convenient to you, the Members. Please note only their address is changing, they will still have the same phone number, 312-453-7751. As this move was implemented after the 2023 handbooks went to press, the old address is listed, please correct the address in your book once you receive it.

Some housekeeping issues. If you have recently moved, changed any personal information, or need to update your beneficiary information please inform the Union. If you are unsure of what info we have on file please send me an email, jcalvino@chicagosergeants.org.

Please stay safe and once again Thank You!

Jim

Legal Defense Representation

Police Benevolent Labor Committee Chicago Law Office

Attorney Joseph Andruzzi Attorney Donna Dowd Attorney Jason Lee

Phone: 312-453-7751

1616 W Pershing Rd Chicago, Illinois 60609

Vice President's Report

By Vice President Danielle Barnes

I hope this New Year brings a positive outcome to all members and their families. I just want to remind everyone of a few things. I want to first encourage everyone to attend a Union meeting and get involved this year. The association would truly benefit from more active participation and input from the membership. See below for the schedule.

I also want to remind everyone of a benefit that is available to the membership. Given the lengthy suspensions that have unfortunately become commonplace, a member should file a grievance if served with a lengthy suspension. We also have a Suspension Reimbursement Program for members that are served with discipline. A member can be compensated for up to five (5) days of suspension time. If interested in that benefit please contact the office and request an application.

As always, please take care, stay safe, and thanks for the opportunity to continue serving the membership.

CPSA 2023 General Meetings/Events

- 19 January 2023 at 1800 hours (1616 W. Pershing Rd)
- 16 February 2023 at 1800 hours (Retirement Dinner at St. Ignatius 1076 W. Roosevelt Rd)
- 16 March 2023 at 1200 hours (1616 W. Pershing Rd)
- 18 May 2023 at 1800 hours (1616 W. Pershing Rd)
- 20 July 2023 at 1200 hours (1616 W. Pershing Rd)
- 14 August 2023 (Annual Golf Outing at Silver Lake Country Club in Orland Park)
- 21 September 2023 at 1800 hours (Annual Pizza Meeting Location TBD)
- 19 November 2023 at 1200 hours (1616 W. Pershing Rd)

Membership Report

By Vice President Danielle Barnes

Including the retirees listed in this edition of Chevrons there are 1278 active Members of the Association. The 2023 budgeted strength for our rank is 1322 which leaves us 44 Sergeants short. Currently, we have nearly 1400 retired Members.

Retiree Gatherings

1st District Retiree Brunch is on the 1st Tuesday of the month at 10 am, at the Southern Belles Restaurant, 6737 S Archer Ave (just East of Roberts Road), Bridgeview.

8th District Retiree Luncheon (8 Balls) is generally on the last Wednesday of the month at Noon, at the Les Brothers Restaurant, 8705 S Ridgeland Oak Lawn. Contact Dorothy Piscitelli at 733-972-0139 for any last minute changes.

Orland Park Law Enforcement Organization (OPLEO) meetings are held on the 3rd Thursday of the month, 7:30 pm, at the Orland Park Civic Center, 14750 Ravinia Orland Park. Contact Don Ade at 708-408-9308 for any last minute changes.

South Side Retirees meet the 2nd Wednesday of each month at 10 am Jedi Garden Restaurant 9266 S Cicero Ave.

North Side Retirees meet on the 1st Monday of each month at 9 a.m. Kappys Grill 7200 W Dempster Ave Morton Grove For Info Call: Ken Houser at 312-485-8388.

Page 4 Chevrons

Pension Report

By John Lally Pension Board Rep

Happy New Year to all our members. I hope everyone has a safe and successful 2023. As 2022 drew to a close, we saw a record number of retirees once again. As of the December board meeting, the Fund has 705 new retirees/annuitants. This is up from the record number of 676 in 2021 and 560 in 2020. While the increase in the number of retirements increases our monthly obligations, there is reason for optimism. The contributions from the city continue to increase every year as we march slowly back to being properly funded. The city is required to pay \$799,000,000 into our fund in 2023. For payment year 2022, they were required to put \$786,000,000 into the fund. To give these numbers some historical context, for every year between 2000 and 2014, the city contributed less than \$200,000,000 or about 25% as much as their current required contributions. It is no wonder that the funded ratio of the pension fund went from 70% to under 30% in that same timeframe. The point of these figures is to illustrate that the direction of the fund is much different now than it was a decade ago. I am pleased to report that the city has demonstrated that they take our funding challenges seriously when on 03 -January-2023, the city paid the fund an advance payment of \$89,540,000. This payment is separate and IN ADDITION TO their statutorily required contribution of \$799,000,000 for 2023. There are plenty of reasons to grow frustrated with the state of the CPD and the City of Chicago in general, but we must give credit where credit is due. It would appear that the City is willing to work with the Fund in coming up with meaningful solutions to improv-... Continues on page 7 ing the health of our Fund.

Recent Retirements

The following have retired since our last Chevrons. These Sergeants have provided Chicago with many years of service. We wish a long, healthy and prosperous retirement to all!!

Name	Star	Unit	Age	Years	Retirement Date
Sgt. Michael J Gavin	2538	001	51	27	07 OCT 2022
Sgt. Michael A Tantilla	2301	017	55	32	15 OCT 2022
Sgt. Mark S McNamara	1973	261	55	31	15 OCT 2022
Sgt. Ronald P Malczynski	2249	017	57	23	15 OCT 2022
Sgt. Steven V Martin	1871	800	55	31	17 OCT 2022
Sgt. Armando Silva Jr	1908	010	55	28	31 OCT 2022
Sgt. Gail J Hagan	1818	018	63	29	14 NOV 2022
Sgt. Karl J Scherer	2112	016	55	32	15 NOV 2022
Sgt. Kenneth M Mok	1990	012	55	31	15 NOV 2022
Sgt. Noland Rivera	1447	124	59	28	15 NOV 2022
Sgt. John J Lambert	1572	012	56	28	15 NOV 2022
Sgt. Carl M Carter	1635	005	60	26	15 NOV 2022
Sgt. Greg J Jacobson	1034	630	58	23	15 NOV 2022
Sgt. Raul Alvarez	2348	376	54	21	12 DEC 2022
Sgt. James M Grubisic	1312	002	56	25	15 DEC 2022
Sgt. David M Mullany	1701	024	55	24	15 DEC 2022

Congratulations

Congratulations to the newest Members of the Chicago Police Sergeants' Association that started their Sergeant careers in December. We look forward to working with them and wish them all the best in their new assignments.

Mark Acosta Gary Anderson Jr **Daniel Aragon** Connor Brackin Kendra Archer Jessie Arroyo Agnieszka Broniec Michael Brown Rozillius Cain Marlon Cajucom Nicholas Cervantes **Tonya Collins** Mark Conlisk Sergio Corona Sean Cummings **Ebony Cruz** Danielle Cusimano Carlos Delatorre Jr Walter Delgado Michelle Dertz Jason Edwards Steven Fichter Erica Estrada Megan Even Phillip Flannagan Phoebe Flores Victor Flores Delwin Gadlen Leslie Gerena Simon Hall Carmen Hernandez Shirene Hicks Joseph Harding Michael Hink Steven Holden Pamela Howard George Howe III Eliana Irizarry Jacqueline Ja **Edward Johnson** Marc Jarocki Jeremiah Johnson Patrick Kelly Tasha Jones Michael Kociolek James Kurth Kyle Lloyd Elizabeth Lopez Kevin Lyjak Reginald Malone Michael Margolis Theodora Markos **Enrique Martinez** Benjamin Martinez Michael Martinez Roderique McClain Mundo Mendoza **Daniel Mersch** Michael Minneci Tara Murphy Billy Oliveros Kevin O'Neill **Robert Ontiveros** Michael O'Shea Manuel Perez Antonio Phillips John Pietryla Charmaine Price Denisha Price Camelia Pringle Tabatha Pringle Matthew Pufpaf Antonio Ramirez Jr Cindy Ramos Violet Rey Luke Rizzuto Alfred Robinson Nina Rodriguez John Roonev Jason Rose Jose Sandoval Patricia Sheridan Robyn Slater Beata Staszewski Ronny Sturm Paul Sznura Cedric Taylor Tewelde Tesfai Ryne Tobin Jason Toliver Ronald Troupe Vincent Vasquez Miguel Vazquez Alexander Velez Reginald Ward **Tiffiny Washington** Jerald Williams Stafford Wilson Eric Wright Joseph Wysong

Page 6 Chevrons

Food for Thought

By Rabbi Moshe Wolf - Chaplain

"Reflections and Perspectives" Compliments of Rabbi Moshe Wolf...

As the year 2022 comes to an end, let us take a moment to reflect on the past and learn for the future. Sometimes people come into our lives and we know right away that they were meant to be there, to serve some sort of purpose, to teach us a lesson, or to help us figure out who we are or who we want to become. We never know who these people may be (possibly our neighbor, coworker, long lost friend, lover, or even a complete stranger), but when we lock eyes with them, we know at that very moment they will affect our lives in some profound way. Sometimes things happen to us that may seem horrible, painful, and unfair at first, but in reflection, we find that without overcoming those obstacles we would have never realized our potential, strength, willpower, or heart. Everything happens for a reason. Nothing happens by chance or by means of good luck. Illness, injury, love, lost moments of true greatness, and sheer stupidity all occur to test the limits of our soul. Without these small tests, whatever they may be, life would be like a smoothly paved, straight, flat road to nowhere. It would be safe and comfortable, but dull and utterly pointless. The people we meet who affect our lives, and the success and downfalls we experience, help to create who we are and who we become. Even the bad experiences can be learned from. In fact, they are probably the most poignant and important ones. If someone hurts us, betrays us, or breaks our heart, forgive them, for they have helped us learn about trust and the importance of being cautious when we open our hearts. If someone loves us, love them back unconditionally, not only because they love us, but because in a way, they are teaching us to love and how to open our hearts and eyes to things. Make every day count. Appreciate every moment and let us take from those moments everything that we possibly can for we may never be able to experience those moments again. Talk to people that you have never talked to before, and actually listen. Hold your head up because you have every right to. Tell yourself you are a great individual and believe in yourself, for if you don't believe in yourself, it will be hard for others to believe in you. You can make of your life anything you wish. Create your own life and then go out and live it with absolutely no regrets. Most importantly, If you love someone tell him or her, for you never know what tomorrow may have in store. And remember, learn a lesson in life each day that you live.

The following story helps put it in the right perspective. A man stopped at a flower shop to order some flowers to be wired to his mother who lived two hundred miles away. As he got out of his car he noticed a young girl sitting on the curb sobbing. He asked her what was wrong and she replied, "I wanted to buy a red rose for my mother. But I only have seventy-five cents, and a rose costs two dollars." The man smiled and said, "Come on in with me. I'll buy you a rose." He bought the little girl her rose and ordered his own mother's flowers. As they were leaving he offered the girl a ride home. She said, "Yes, please! You can take me to my mother." She directed him to a cemetery, where she placed the rose on a freshly dug grave. The man returned to the flower shop, canceled the wire order, picked up a bouquet, and drove the two hundred miles to his mother's house. (Way to go!!!!!!! Definitely, a thought to keep in mind.)

As we are about to enter a New Year 2023, let us take a moment to give thanks for all of our blessings of the past and pray that we continue to merit G-d's love and blessings. Let us use the following creed to help us with our New Year resolutions!

...Continues on next page

Food for Thought

...continued from previous page

"A Creed To Live By"

Don't undermine your worth by comparing yourself with others It is because we are different that each of us is special

Don't let your goals be based on what other people deem important, only you know what's best for you.

Don't take for granted the things close to your heart, cling to those you love as you would your life! For without them life is meaningless.

Don't let your life slip through your fingers, by living in the past or for the future. By living your life one day at a time, you live all the days of your life.

Don't give up when you have something to give, nothing is really over until the moment you stop trying.

Don't be afraid to admit that you are less perfect, It is this fragile thread that binds us to each other. Don't be afraid to encounter risk, It is by taking chances that we learn to be brave.

Don't shut love out of your life by saying it's impossible to find. The quickest way to receive love, is to give love, the fastest way to lose love is to hold too tightly. And the best way to keep love is to give it wings.

Don't dismiss your dreams, to be without dreams, is to be without hope, to be without hope is to be without purpose.

Don't run through life so fast that you forget not only where you've been, but also where you're going.

LIFE IS NOT A RACE, BUT A JOURNEY TO BE SAVOURED EACH STEP OF THE WAY......

... Continues on page 9

Pension Report

... continued from page 4

I have recently heard concerns about the number of department members who are resigning before they qualify for a pension and simply take a refund of their contributions. Of course, I understand the desire of some to leave the department for a change in career and I wish them well in their future endeavors, but for many, this could be a questionable financial decision. If you wanted to purchase the annuity we stand to collect when we retire on the private market, it would cost you well over \$3 million. The pension is the most valuable asset we have as Chicago police officers and I am confident that it will be there for all of us when we retire regardless of the recent increase in the number of resignations and retirements.

As for total receipts for 2022: as of December the Fund had received \$664,141,000 of the city's total obligation of \$786,793,000 for payment year 2022. We expect to receive the remaining \$122,652,000 in the first quarter of 2023.

As always, please feel free to reach out to me if you have any questions or concerns. I can be reached at my department email address john.lally@chicagopolice.org or at jlally@chipabf.org

Next CPSA General Meeting 19 Jan 2023 at 6 pm

Page 8 Chevrons

Chaplain's Corner

Fr. Dan Brandt - Chaplain

From Your Directing Chaplain, Fr. Dan Brandt...



Last month I had the chance to visit Santa Claus (aka retired PO Darrin Bourret) to ensure I was on his "Nice" list. Even better than seeing Santa was visiting with PO Carlos Yanez Jr. as he *walked* around greeting the crowds. God is good!

Also last month, Police Chaplains Ministry hosted our beloved Gold Star Family members at the annual pre-holiday dinner at Soldier Field. What a wonderful opportunity for us to thank these families for the sacrifice they endured, and to reiterate that their loved one who died in the line of duty will NEV-ER be forgotten! Thank you to all our supporters who make the annual event possible!

As you well know, we as a blue family have had a horrible couple of months. At wakes/ funerals last month, I begged officers to take advantage of the resources available. In the past few years, our Employee Assistance Program (EAP) tripled, then quadrupled, and now QUINTUPLED the number of clinicians available to our members. These professional counselors provide confidential assistance and are available 24/7 at 312-743-0378.

If the CPD Chaplains can <u>ever</u> be of ANY assistance/support to CPD members, retirees or families, please don't hesitate to call on us: Chaplain Bob Montelongo (773/459-5089), Chaplain Joe Jackson (312/771-6684), Chaplain Hysni Selenica (312/771-6692), Chaplain Kimberly Lewis-Davis (312/771-6638), Rabbi Moshe Wolf (773/463-4780), or me (773/550-2369). All of these numbers (also listed in your FOP directory under "Chaplains") are cell phones and receive text messages. You can also email us through the chaplains' website. As with EAP, you can be assured of our non-judgmental confidentiality.

Attention married couples: Chaplain Kimberly Lewis-Davis is putting together a police marriage weekend retreat. It'll be held the weekend before Valentine's Day. Mark your calendar to come strengthen your marriage with a dozen or so other couples! Enrollment is limited, and attendee costs are offset by Police Chaplains Ministry and the Chicago Police Memorial Foundation. To reserve your spot, please email Chaplain Kimberly Lewis-Davis at Kimberly.LewisDavis@ChicagoPolice.org.

A Blue Mass is scheduled for Sunday, 19 FEB, at 8:00 a.m. at St. John Fisher Parish (103rd Street). All are welcome to pray with and for our officers. This Mass coincides with a Chicago Police Memorial Foundation "Get Behind the Vest" fundraiser pancake breakfast hosted by Alderman Matt O'Shea and St. John Fisher Parish.

... Continues on next page

Chaplain's Corner

... continued from previous page

Our regular twice-monthly police Masses are offered at Mercy Home in the West Loop. In order to allow for social distancing, we meet in the indoor soccer field at Adams and Aberdeen. Mass is held the 2nd and 4th Sundays of each month at 11:00 a.m. and, for the sake of on-duty worshippers, is kept under 30 minutes.

Ash Wednesday is 22 FEB. In keeping with time-honored tradition, CPD Chaplains will distribute blessed ashes at various locations throughout the city. The schedule will be posted on The CPD Wire and our website.

Keep up with all of our happenings on our FaceBook page or website (www.ChicagoPCM.org).

God bless you as you continue to do God's work. Please stay safe and healthy! Know that active or retired, you're in our daily prayers.

Fr. Dan Brandt, *Directing CPD Chaplain* 773/550-2369 (cell/text) dan.brandt@chicagopolice.org | www.ChicagoPCM.org

Food for Thought

...continued from page 7

And a little humor to finish your year with a smile...

"How did you get rich?"

A young man asked an old rich man how he made his money. The old man fingered his worsted wool vest and said, "Well son, it was 1932, the depth of the Great Depression. I was down to my last nickel. I invested that nickel in an apple. I spent the entire day polishing that apple and, at the end of the day, I sold the apple for ten cents. The next morning, I invested those ten cents in two apples. I spent the entire day polishing them and sold them for 20 cents. I continued this system of polishing and selling, each time reinvesting my profits into buying more apples." "Wow!" said the young man, "and that's how you accumulated your fortune?" "Nah", said the old man, "my wife's father died and left us 20 million dollars."...LOL

For the curious: Why put in the dash in The name of G-d Please note: I do not spell out The name of G-d out of respect. Spelling out THE NAME and then throwing it in the trash, would be considered by some, a desecration of THE NAME, so I put in the dash. This is a religious custom some follow, thanks for understanding.

On behalf of All the Chaplains, May G-d bless you, keep you safe and always keep you in his loving care. Season's Greetings, Merry Christmas, Happy Chanukah and a very Happy New Year, may 2023 be one of our best ones yet!

Should you need an ear to listen or a shoulder to lean on, or perhaps have some good humor to share, please don't hesitate to give us a call.

Compliments of our Police Chaplain, Rabbi Moshe Wolf

Page 10 Chevrons

History Of The Chicago Police Sergeants' Association Collective Bargaining

By... Past President Ret Sgt Bob Kirchner

Most members of the Chicago Police Sergeants' Association don't know or understand how the PBPA became their collective bargaining unit. I'll try to explain and inform you how this came to be.

Upon FOP becoming the collective bargaining unit for Patrolman, Sergeants and above were not covered under the agreement. The city fought to prevent this. As supervisors we were considered management and worked at the whim of the department. There was no bidding for districts. Units of assignments, watches, day off groups were assigned by the department. A Sergeant could be assigned to different districts and watch at any time. There was no grievance procedure, and overtime was given hour per hour in compensatory time only.

In 1990 the Sergeants', Lieutenants', and Captains' Associations, with assistance from FOP Lodge #7, petitioned the Illinois Labor Board for the right of supervisors to organize and receive collective bargaining rights. This action was fought vigorously by the city to prevent collective bargaining by the units. Finally, in 1997 the Illinois Labor Board issued their decision allowing supervisors to have collective bargaining rights, with the provision that each rank have their own bargaining unit, and not be collectively one unit. FOP Lodge #7 who up to this point had been helpful in obtaining collective bargaining rights, informed the supervisory units that they would be included under FOP#7, and not allowed to have their own units per FOP bylaws authorizing one FOP unit per municipality. The President's of the respective supervisor's units met the National FOP President on the tarmac at O'Hare airport. After pleading their case, the National President informed the supervisors that they could form a separate FOP Lodge as long as the Illinois FOP President gave his approval. The collective Associations then petitioned the Illinois state FOP President for his approval which was denied. The FOP told the supervisor units that they may have up to three (3) members on the FOP Lodge #7 board, but they would have to run as candidates with the Patrolmen for those positions. This decision was a serious blow to the supervisory unit's aspirations of having their own collective bargaining units.

Next time: How PBPA was chosen

Stay safe and stay warm Bob Kirchner (Sgt Retired)



CPSA DISTRICT / FIELD REPRESENTATIVES					
001 John Grib	002	003			
004	005 Thomas Davey	006 Richard Bednarek			
007	800	009 Aquarius Leonard			
010	640 Michael Kennedy	012 Gena Ontiveras			
014	015	016			
017	018 Kris Rigan	019 Tom Surma			
020	022	024			
025 Michaelyn Salvage	059 Antonio Valentin	HQ Peter Kochanny			
HQ Thomas Stoyias	Homan Sq Kevin Graves	Academy			

Retiree Info

Retirees, do you want to be able to read Chevrons as soon as the new edition comes out? Just go to our website Chicago Police Sergeants' Association – Police Benevolent & Protective Association 156A (chicagosergeants.org) . The current edition as well as numerous past issues are accessible online. Having to wait for the edition to be printed and then sent out via USPS can take weeks at times and therefore some of the news may be outdated.



In Memoriam

The following Sergeants have passed away and will be missed. We extend our condolences to their families and friends. Please contact our office if you hear of any of our brothers or sisters passing on, as we are not always notified in a timely manner of their passing.

Name (Age)	Status	Passed Away
Sgt. Thomas J. Smith	Retired (FL)	00 Sept 2022
Sgt. George E. Owen (87)	Retired (Oregon IL)	02 Sept 2022
Sgt. Leonard Koplitz (75)	Retired	19 Sept 2022
Sgt. Steve J. Pizzello (98)	Retired (Melrose Park)	21 Sept 2022
Sgt. Susan J. Mackrola (75)	Retired (IN)	25 Sept 2022
Sgt. Kevin G. Barry Jr. (72)	Retired (Peer Support)	10 Oct 2022
Sgt. Samuel D. Low (82)	Retired	02 Nov 2022
Sgt. James V. Esposito Jr. (82)	Retired (Wheaton)	26 Nov 2022
Sgt. Alan L. Lindahl (78)	Retired (AZ)	01 Dec 2022
Sgt. Richard Adamski	Retired	02 Dec 2022
Sgt. Edward F. Veth (77)	Retired (WI)	13 Dec 2022
Sgt. Terry I. Biebel (73)	Retired (TN)	19 Dec 2022
Sgt. Michael W. McMahon (77)	Retired	27 Dec 2022
Sgt. James F. Moran	Retired	31 Dec 2022

Sgt. Kevin Barry Jr. age 72, passed away on the 10th of October 2022. Kevin was an FTO in the 5th District prior to being a Sergeant. While on active-duty Sergeant Barry assisted the Sergeant's Association as an usher at the Annual St. Jude's March and Mass at Holy Name Cathedral. Kevin was also one of the members of the Chicago Police Department's Peer Support Group and assisted in the collection and publication of deceased Police Officers, especially those of the rank of Sergeant. Keep Kevin and his family in your prayers. His services will be missed.



Up Coming General Meeting: 19 January 6 pm

CPSA Office 1616 W Pershing Rd

Have you moved, changed units, or changed vour star number? Make sure we know!

your star r	number? Make	e sure we know!		
Name	Star #	Unit		
I have moved. My cur	rent address information	n is as follows		
Old Address		Zip Code		
		Apt./Unit		
City	State	Zip Code		
Phone (new)				
E-mail				
I have changed Units.	. My current unit is as fo	ollows		
Old Unit	New Unit	Day Off Group		
I have a new star nun	nber. My current star n	umber is as follows		
Old Star Number	New Star Number			
Member's Signature:		Date:		
You may mail this f	orm via Police Mail	to: Unit 545 or U.S. Mail t		

CPSA/PB&PA Unit 156A, 1616 W. Pershing Rd., Chicago, IL 60609

Chevrons

The Official Publication of the Chicago Police Sergeants' Association

Executive Board

President - James Calvino
Vice President - Danielle Barnes
Financial Secretary - Jon Utz
Recording Secretary - Tiffany Santiago
Treasurer - Randolph Nichols
Sergeant-At-Arms - John Slowinski
Directors

Matthew Augle

Carrie Cooney

Thomas Francis

Isaac Lambert

Isaac Lambert

Matthew McNicholas

Ronald Rewers

Robert Shoup

Joseph Vanourek

North Retiree Liaison - Robert Dolan South Retiree Liaison - Robert Kirchner Sgt's Pension Rep. - John Lally